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STATUS OF PETITIONS PRESENTED TO COUNCIL 

PETITION DETAILS 
DATE OF 

PRESENTATION 
TO COUNCIL 

STATUS COMMENT 

A 51 signature petition has been received from residents of the City of Joondalup 
requesting that Council create a working group that includes representatives from 
the City’s planning department to review and develop appropriate signage 
guidelines and policy that allows small business to have a say on signage and 
placemaking within the City of Joondalup. 
 
RPC00105 (Governance and Strategy) 

 

16 August 2016 Outstanding Update as at November 2022 
As stated below, a revised Local Government and Public Property Local Law (incorporating the changes 
on signage) is expected to be presented to the Policy Committee in February 2023. 
 
Update as at August 2022 
The Amendment Local Law was presented to Council on 16 August 2022.  The Council resolution was 
as follows: 
 
That Item CJ124-08/22 Amendment Local Law 2021 – Final Adoption BE REFERRED BACK to the 
Policy Committee for further consideration and so that each local law can be considered separately. 
 
A revised Local Government and Public Property Local Law (incorporating the changes on signage) is 
expected to be presented to the Policy Committee in February 2023. 
 
Update as at June 2022 
Letters were sent to the lead petitioners on 1 April 2022, advising of Council’s decision at the February 
2022 Council Meeting. 
 
The Amendment Local Law is expected to be presented back to Council in July or August for 
consideration of submissions and final adoption. 
 
Update as at February 2022 
A report was presented to the 15 February 2022 Council meeting to advertise the City of Joondalup 
Amendment Local Law 2021 (CJ014-02/22 refers). Once the Amendment Local Law is advertised, there 
is a six week submission period, with a further report to be presented to Council at the conclusion of the 
submission period. 
 
Update as at November 2021 
The City is currently reviewing the Amendment Local Law with a report to be presented to Council in 
February 2022. 
 
Update as at May and August 2021 
A report in relation to the Advertisements Local Planning Policy was submitted to Council at its meeting 
held on 16 March 2021 (CJ037-03/21 refers). The lead petitioner has been notified of Council’s decision.  
 
At its meeting held on 16 February 2021 (CJ006-02/21 refers) Council endorsed a review of the City’s 
Local Government and Public Property Local Law 2014 to consider possible amendments to the local 
law provisions around the permissibility of temporary advertising signs in thoroughfares and road verges. 
A local law amendment will be submitted to a future Council meeting to consider detailing any possible 
changes that can be made. 
 
Update as at February 2021 
A report will be presented to the 16 March 2021 Council meeting to consider the draft Advertisements 
Local Planning Policy following public advertising, which details signage requirements on private 
property.  
 
Update as at November 2020 
A new draft policy was presented to Council at its meeting held on 20 October 2020 (CJ162-10/20 refers). 
The Draft Advertisement Local Planning Policy will be advertised for public consultation for 21 days before 
the end of 2020.  
 
Update as at February, May and August 2020 
Review of signs policy is continuing.  
 



2 

 

PETITION DETAILS 
DATE OF 
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TO COUNCIL 
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Update as at August and November 2019 
Review of signs policy is continuing.  
 
Update as at May 2019 
Review of signs policy has commenced. 
 
Update as at February 2019 
Work will commence shortly on the review of the Signs policy. 
 
Update as at November 2018 
Local Planning Scheme No. 3 was gazetted on 23 October 2018. Now that the City knows the exact 
wording of the scheme, work will commence on the review of the Signs Policy. A decision will be made 
shortly how best to engage small business in the review of the policy. 
 
Update as at August, May and February 2018 
The review of the City’s Signs Policy will commence once Local Planning Scheme No. 3 has been 
endorsed by the Western Australian Planning Commission. 
 
Update as at February, May, August and November 2017 
The review of the City’s Signs Policy is yet to commence. 
 
Update as at November 2016 
The review of the City’s Signs Policy is yet to commence. 
 
Update as at August 2016 
It is anticipated that a review of the City’s Signs Policy will commence in late 2016. The request to form 
a working group will be considered as part of the review process. 
 

A 32 signature petition has been received from residents of the City of Joondalup 
requesting: 
 

1 provision be made in the next upcoming budget to install traffic light controls, 
including pedestrian controls at the intersection of Walter Padbury Boulevard 
and Hepburn Avenue, Padbury; 

 

2 Council resolutely lobby the State Government’s Main Roads Department, as 
the regulator for such installations, so that permission can be obtained for such 
an installation to proceed. 

 

RCP00054 (Infrastructure Services) 
 

19 November 2019 Completed Update as at November 2022 
At its meeting held on 20 September 2022 (CJ161-09/22 refers), Council considered a report relating to 
the matter. 
 
Update as at August 2022 
A report is scheduled to be presented to Council at its meeting to be held on 20 September 2022. 
 
Update as at June 2022 
Main Roads WA has completed the traffic modelling for the identified options and a report will be 
scheduled for Quarter 1, 2022-23. 
 
Update as at February 2022 
Main Roads WA will undertake traffic modelling of a number of identified options to inform an appropriate 
treatment at this intersection. 
 
Update as at November 2021 
City officers have been liaising with MRWA to determine the scope of the funding commitment and what 
may or may not be considered. A meeting is currently scheduled between the City and MRWA in early 
December to discuss the scope, options and information to date. 
 
Update as at August 2021 
Funding as per the election commitment has now been confirmed by Main Roads WA (MRWA). The City 
will continue to liaise with MRWA to develop options for this section of Hepburn Avenue between 
Glengarry Drive and Lilburne Road, Duncraig.   
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Update as at May 2021 
The City understands that there was an election promise made for a potential upgrade of this intersection, 
however, at this stage the City has not been provided with any detail on the proposed scope of the works 
or the timeline for funding availability. It is also the City’s understanding that the funding is subject to the 
State Government’s budgetary process. 
 
Update as at February 2021 
The City continues to investigate options and a report will be presented to a future Council meeting. 
 
Update as at November 2020 
A report was submitted to Council at its meeting held on 15 September 2020 (CJ136-09/20 refers) and 
was referred back to the Chief Executive Officer to allow further engagement with Main Roads WA and 
other stakeholders on possible novel solutions to improve the intersection at Walter Padbury Boulevard 
and Hepburn Avenue, Padbury. The City is currently investigating options and a report will be presented 
to a future Council meeting. 
 
Update as at August 2020 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in September 2020. 
 
Update as at May 2020 
A report was submitted to Council at its meeting held on 17 March 2020 (CJ032-03/20 refers) and was 
referred back to the Chief Executive Officer to investigate alternate access and egress options to Hepburn 
Heights. It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in August 2020.   
 
Update as at February 2020 
A report will be presented to Council at its meeting to be held on 17 March 2020. 
 
Update as at November 2019 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in April 2020. 
 

A 198 signature petition has been received from residents of the City of Joondalup 
requesting the City prepare options for the expansion and redevelopment of the 
Whitford Senior Citizens Club and the Whitford Library Facilities. 
 

RCP00086 (Corporate Services) 
 

17 August 2021 Outstanding Update as at November 2022 
The presentation of the report has been delayed to 2023 pending the social need analysis report. 
 
Update as at August 2022 
A report will be presented to Major Projects and Finance at its meeting scheduled for 28 November 2022. 
 
Update as at June 2022 
The evaluation of the Social Needs Analysis is still in progress and once that is complete a report will be 
presented to the Major Projects and Finance Committee as per the February 2022 resolution. 
 
Update as at February 2022 
A report was presented to Council at its meeting held on 15 December 2021 (CJ177-12/21 refers) where 
Council resolved the following: 
 
“That Council: 
 
1 NOTES that on finalisation of the City of Joondalup’s evaluation of the Social Needs Analysis, 

which will occur in early 2022, a report will be presented to a future meeting of the Major Projects 
and Finance Committee that assesses what will be required to meet the community’s future needs 
at the Whitford Library and Whitford Senior Citizens’ Centre; 

 
2  ADVISES the lead petitioner of Council’s decision as detailed in Part 1 above.” 
 
Update as at November 2021 
A report will be presented to Council at its meeting scheduled for 14 December 2021. 
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Update as at August 2021 
The City is currently reviewing the request and a report will be presented to a future Council meeting. 
 

A 33 signature petition received from residents of the City of Joondalup requesting 
for live video streaming and recordings of all City of Joondalup Council and Annual 
General Meetings of Electors. 
 

RCP00092 (Governance and Strategy) 
 

21 September 2021 Outstanding Update as at November 2022 
Report and policy presented to Policy Committee on 31 October 2022.  Scheduled to be presented to 
Council on 13 December 2022 for Council endorsement. 
 
Update as at August 2022 
A draft report and policy on live streaming is expected to be presented to the Policy Committee on 31 
October 2022. 
 
Update as at June 2022 
Awaiting approval of allocation in the 2022-23 budget for the installation of equipment to allow for the live 
video-streaming of Council meetings.  Draft policy to be prepared in Q1 or Q2 of the 2022-23 financial 
year. 
 
Update as at February 2022 
A report was presented to the Council meeting held on 15 February 2022 (CJ011-02/22 refers) where 
Council approved the development of a new policy to allow for the recording and live streaming of Council 
meetings and lists for consideration in the 2022-23 annual budget an amount of $40,000 for the 
installation of equipment to allow for the live video streaming of Council meetings.  
 
Update as at November 2021 
The City is currently reviewing the request and a report will be presented to a future Council meeting. 
 

A 40 signature petition has been received from residents of the City of Joondalup 
in support of: 
 

• glyphosate use advisory signage being left in place for a minimum of 24 hours 
following the application of glyphosate as undertaken within City of Joondalup 
managed land 

• glyphosate advisory signage being left in place to protect health despite the 
very small cost to Special Area Rate (SAR) payments each year.  

 

RCP00096 (Infrastructure Services) 
 

20 July 2021 Outstanding Update as at November 2022 
The substance of this petition was considered as part of the City’s review of its draft Weed Management 
Plan which was presented to Council to consider releasing for public consultation at its meeting held on 
15 November 2022 (CJ194-11/22 refers).  The petition will be further addressed when the outcomes of 
the community consultation process are presented to Council early in 2023. 
 
Update as at August 2022 
The City is currently reviewing the Weed Management Plan which is scheduled to be considered by 
Council in 2022-23.  The substance of this petition will be considered as part of this process. 
 
Update as at June 2022 
The City is currently reviewing the Weed Management Plan which is scheduled to be considered by 
Council in 2022-23.  The substance of this petition will be considered as part of this process. 
 
Update as at February 2022 
The City is currently reviewing the Weed Management Plan which is scheduled to be considered by 
Council in 2022-23.  The substance of this petition will be considered as part of this process. 
 
Update as at November 2021 
The City is currently reviewing the Weed Management Plan which is scheduled to be considered by 
Council in 2022-23.  The substance of this petition will be considered as part of this process. 
 
Update as at September 2021 
Cr Raftis submitted an amendment to reinstate petition. 
 
Update as at August 2021 
At the Council Meeting held on 20 July 2021 the Council did not support the request and the prior Council 
decision of 18 May 2021 (CJ063-05/21 refers) remains in effect. The lead petitioner has been advised. 
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A 52 signature petition has been received from residents of the City of Joondalup 
requesting the City ceases the use of any pesticides within 50 metres of play spaces 
in the City’s parks and reserves; with exceptions for broad leaf treatment of parks 
and reserves, and natural area management if no other alternatives are available. 
 

For the purposes of: 
 

• protecting children and families from the adverse effects of the City applying 
pesticides around children’s’ playgrounds 

• protecting pets and native wildlife from poisoning and injury from the 
application of pesticides 

• protecting the environment from unmeasured long-term effects of multiple 
pesticide applications. 

 

RCP00102 (Infrastructure Services) 
 

12 October 2021 Outstanding Update as at November 2022 
The substance of this petition was considered as part of the City’s review of its draft Weed Management 
Plan which was presented to Council to consider releasing for public consultation at its meeting held on 
15 November 2022 (CJ194-11/22 refers).  The petition will be further addressed when the outcomes of 
the community consultation process are presented to Council early in 2023. 
 
Update as at August 2022 
The City is currently reviewing the Weed Management Plan which is scheduled to be considered by 
Council in 2022-23.  The substance of this petition will be considered as part of this process. 
 
Update as at June 2022 
The City is currently reviewing the Weed Management Plan which is scheduled to be considered by 
Council in 2022-23.  The substance of this petition will be considered as part of this process. 
 
Update as at February 2022 
The City is currently reviewing the Weed Management Plan which is scheduled to be considered by 
Council in 2022-23.  The substance of this petition will be considered as part of this process. 
 
Update as at November 2021 
At its meeting held on 21 July 2020, Council endorsed ceasing of the use of glyphosate within playspaces 
on City parks and reserves. The City, therefore, no longer uses this specific herbicide for the eradication 
of weeds within playspaces. In almost all instances, the City only uses a combination of mechanical 
control such as the use of whipper snippers and physical control by hand weeding.   
 
Only in circumstances, such as for the removal of couch grass which is very difficult to control, would the 
City consider using a selective herbicide which is approved by the Australian Pesticides and Veterinary 
Medicines, such as Fluazifop (Fusilade), for the control of grasses.  
 
The City is currently reviewing the Weed Management Plan which is scheduled to be considered by 
Council in 2022-23. The substance of this petition will be considered as part of this process. 
 

A 295 signature petition has been received from residents of the City of Joondalup 
requesting a report be prepared to investigate extending the area that dogs are 
permitted to be exercised at Hillarys Dog Beach. Whether this be permanent or 
before certain times in the morning and after certain times in the evening or as a 
seasonal extension. In addition, a consideration of the feasibility of additional dog 
beaches to be located along other sections of the coastline within the City of 
Joondalup to ease the congestion on the only dog beach within the City and meeting 
the growing demand for dog exercise beaches. 
 

RCP00104 (Planning and Community Development) 

16 November 2021 Completed Update as at November 2022 
At its meeting held 20 September 2022 (CJ149-09/22 refers), Council considered a report relating to this 
matter. 
 
Update as at August 2022 
A report will be presented to the 20 September 2022 Council meeting. 
 
Update as at June 2022 
Report will be presented to July Council. 
 
Update as at November 2021 and February 2022 
The City is currently reviewing the request and a report will be presented to a future Council meeting. 
 

A 40 signature petition has been received from residents of the City of Joondalup 
requesting the City provides funding in the 2022-23 budget for the installation of a 
shade sail over the Marri Park playground (northern end) in Duncraig as it is heavily 
utilised by children especially given the toilet facilities and nearby sports ovals, but 
with no trees or other shade over the playground at all in summer making the 
equipment unusable other than in the early morning or late afternoon as the 
equipment is scorching hot. 
 
RCP00107 (Infrastructure Services) 
 

15 March 2022 Completed Update as at November 2022 
At its meeting held on 20 September 2022 (CJ154-09/22 refers), Council was informed of the action the 
City has taken regarding this petition. 
 
Update as at August 2022 
Under the existing City Playground Shade Policy, Marri Park playspace is not eligible for the installation 
of artificial shade.    
 
However, the City notes that no playspace within the City that is not currently shaded by artificial shade 
would be eligible under the policy.  As such, the City is currently reviewing the City Playground Shade 
Policy, with a report to be considered by the Policy Committee at a future meeting. 
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That Council: 

1 NOTES that Marri Park playspace is not eligible for the installation of artificial shade under the 
City Playground Shade Policy; 

2 NOTES that the City is currently reviewing the City Playground Shade Policy with a report to be 
submitted to a future Policy Committee meeting for consideration; 

3 ADVISES the lead petitioner. 

Update as at June 2022 
A report is scheduled to be presented to Council at its meeting to be held on 16 August 2022. 

A 26 signature petition has been received from residents of the City of Joondalup 

requesting the City provides funding for CCTV and fixing the broken lighting in the 

underpass at Whitfords West Park, Kallaroo. 

RCP00110 (Planning and Community Development) 

20 September 2022 Outstanding Update as at November 2022 
The City is currently reviewing the request and a report will be presented to a future Council meeting. 

A 95 signature petition has been received from residents of the City of Joondalup 

requesting the City approves the Sorrento Bowling Club installing a self-service 

ClubTAB inside its clubroom facility.  

RCP00111 (Infrastructure Services) 

18 October 2022 Outstanding Update as at November 2022 
The City is currently reviewing the request and a report will be presented to a future Council meeting. 

A 26 signature petition has been received from residents of the City of Joondalup 

regarding the City adopting a policy allowing dog access to the foreshore. The 

petition requests that all of the foreshore be designated as available to dogs as 

‘on-leash or off-leash’ unless designated for good reason as a prohibited beach 

(because of an existing recreational use) or an unsafe area.  

RCP00112 (Infrastructure Services) 

15 November 2022  Completed Update as at November 2022 
At its meeting held on 20 September 2022 (CJ149-09/22 refers), Council requested the City to undertake 
a holistic review of the City’s animal exercise areas and develop a framework to guide the planning, 
identification, and delivery of animal exercise areas to be presented to Council by June 2023.  The 
foreshore areas will be covered in this framework which will seek to guide access for dogs to public areas 
and also access to dedicated dog exercise areas within the City of Joondalup.  As such, a specific 
standalone policy regarding dog access to the foreshore is not required.  

It is therefore recommended that Council: 

1 NOTES that the holistic review on animal exercise areas and the development of a framework to 
guide the planning, identification, and delivery of animal exercise areas within the City of 
Joondalup will include the foreshore areas and a specific, standalone policy regarding dog access 
to the foreshore is not required; 

2 ADVISES the lead petitioner. 


